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WASHINGTON PUBLIC FOWER SUPPLY SYSTEM

P.O. Box 968 ~ 3000 George Washington Way ~ Rtchland, Wash(ngton 99352

Docket No. 50-397

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Document Control Desk
Mail Station P1-137
Washington, D.C. 20555

Subject: NUCLEAR PLANT NO. 2
1991 ANNUALENVIRONMENTALOPERATING REPORT

This letter is submitted per reporting requirements ofSection 5.4.1 of the WNP-2 Environmental
Protection Plan (EPP)( Appendix B to Facility Operating License NPF-21).

A summary of the effluent data reported to the State of Washington on the monthly discharge
monitoring reports is attached. One NPDES permit violation occurred in 1991. On May 21 the

pH exceeded the limit of 9.0 for one hour, reaching a maximum of 10.1. The incident was
reported to the Energy Facility Site Evaluation Council which subsequently issued a Notice of
Uiolation (with $ 1000 penalty) on August 26. No environmental impact was observed or alleged
to have been attributable to the incident.

No design or operational changes or tests in 1991 involved an unreviewed environmental
question. Also, no non-routine reports (within the context of EPP Section 5.4,2) were required
for 1991.

Please contact us ifyou require additional information on this report.

G.C. Sor sen, Manager
Regulatory Programs (MD-280)

Attachment: Table of 1991 effluent data

cc: RC Sorensen, NRC Resident (901A)
JJ Zeller, EFSEC
JB Martin, NRC Region U
WM Dean, NRC NRR
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